MSFA EMS committee meeting

October 23, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 1300 hours by Chair Bill Dousa.  He thanked Pleasant Valley Volunteer Fire Company for hosting the meeting and lunch.  Susan Mott welcomed the committee as well as the Safety committee members.  John Fisher, chair of the Safety committee, made some comments on the status of the Safety, Training and EMS committees working together on mutual endeavors.
Chair report: 
· Bill Dousa stated the EMS committee will work closely with both the Safety and Training committees.
· Minutes from the last meeting were sent out by email.  Motion by Susan Mott, second by Danny Green to approve the minutes as sent.  Motion carried.

· John Sullivan will be the liaison for the EMS committee to the Standards committee.  He will be attending their next meeting on Tuesday.

· There will be an Ambulance Safety Summit at MITAGS on Tuesday, November 1 beginning at 10am.  If available, please register.   
· The Training committee put their 10 year plan out at the convention.  They would like input. 
Recording Secretary:
· Linda Dousa sent around the attendance roster for input and corrections.  She will keep this updated for each meeting.  If anyone has a change in email or phone number, please let her know.   
Association Officers:
· Vice President John Denver thanked Pleasant Valley for hosting both the Safety and EMS committees today.  He also thanked everyone for their continued efforts.
ALS Sub Committee:  
· Marianne Warehime was absent and had no report.
BLS Sub committee:  
· Joan Williams had no report.
Standards:  
· John Sullivan stated the EMS standards for MSFA need a large amount of work and updating.  After the meeting on Tuesday, he will be sending out information for review.
VAIP committee:  
· Charlie Simpson handed out a report from the last committee held on September 16.  He stated they are trying to stay in line with the current standards of the state and federal.  He stated NFPA standards changes need to be followed.  Many of the changes are “housekeeping” in nature.  A copy of the report is attached.  The following were items for discussion:  

· Secured and closable trash containers.  This is for safety reasons to contain biohazard materials.  They can become missiles in the event of an accident.  There was no concern from the committee.
· Portable oxygen bottles not properly secured.  This is for safety reasons and must be secured so they don’t fly around and cause physical harm.  Charlie Wills stated a rumor going through Region 5 is portable oxygen bottles will have to be secured in an outside compartment.  Charlie Simpson stated he is not aware of this and will bring it to the next meeting. 

· Portable sharps container in the ALS bag.  This is a safety issue for the crews to secure used needles.  The committee had no issues.

· Pediatric capable AED’s.  Most companies apparently are already compliant with this.  The committee had no issues.
· Charlie Wills questioned suction catheters sizes.  He would like to see specifically verified numbers and sizes instead of various sizes.  He feels this would be more clear to providers.  Charlie Simpson will take it back to the committee.  He asked everyone to notify him if there are any other questions/concerns.  
· Dr. Alcorta gave kudos to Charlie for his continued efforts on this project.
· Their next meeting will be October 27 in Howard County.  They are hoping to finalize any changes and send the document out as a draft for comments.

MIEMSS:

· Dr. Alcorta handed out a copy of the Medical Orders for Life Sustaining Treatment (MOLST) form.  The law passed in April, however the form has not been finalized.  Because of the timeframe, the new form was outside the last protocol rollout.  The training module to become familiar with the form can be done through the LMS system online or by DVD.  It is required to be completed by December 1.  Once the form is formally finalized, nursing homes will be required to it for all patients.  The old DNR forms are still accepted.  Charlie Simpson asked if MIEMSS can look at a way to limit required training to once a year.  

· Dr. Alcorta is working with DHMH involving psychiatric patients and bed availability at facilities capable of handling these patients.  This affects the ED’s more than EMS due to the lack of bed space.  They are working on having information available on HC standard.  

· There were significant evacuations during the recent hurricane and flooding events.  During these events, the electronic patient tracking system was used and went very well.  Kudos to John Donohue and Jeff Huggins for their efforts.  Commercial ALS and BLS units as well as volunteer units and ambo buses were utilized to move patients to alternate facilities.  

· Helicopter utilization database (HUD) still being used to gather data.  Right now they are seeing a 91% compliance with protocols.  However, they are also seeing some Category C and D patients being transported to local emergency departments with some having poor outcomes.  The HUD is used as an effort to use resources appropriately.  Jurisdiction medical directors and QA officers are tasked with evaluating each call in the HUD.  Bill Dousa stated there are some cases in the HUD that cannot be deleted.  Dr. Alcorta is aware and is working on this.  He asked everyone to make sure the 911 centers have the early activation policy in place to activate helicopters prior to EMS arrival.  This will reduce the time for helicopter arrival, which is in the best interest of the patient.
· 60 second consult is online on the LMS site.  It’s recommended that all providers review this.
· Protocol updates for 2012.  All jurisdictions will need to establish a neuro-protective therapeutic hypothermia with ROSC and not awake protocol.  These patients will need to be chilled and transported to a cardiac intervention center.  The two challenges will be to have either two liters of chilled LR or lots of ice packs on the unit, and to know where the closest cardiac intervention center is located.  Children will not be chilled; the minim age will be 18 years.  Hopkins and Children’s Hospital are doing a study on children and hypothermia.
· Naval Activity support Bethesda has been recognized as an EMS operational program. 

· Medication shortages are still an issue.  There have been over 128 health critical shortages over the last year.  Federal legislature is being proposed that may help.

· Many jurisdictions are either in the process or are already using eMEDS.  Only Montgomery (in a binding contract) and Worchester Counties have no plans on using eMEDS.  Several commercial companies as well as MSP aviation are also working on implementation.
· Les Hawthorne discussed the transition timeline for the new programs:
· FR to EMR by March 31, 2016

· EMTB to EMT by March 31, 2016

· I 99 will not be recognized as a national certification after December 31, 2013.  17 states will be continuing with the I99 certification.

· EMTP to paramedic by March 31, 2017.  All programs must be teaching the new program by December 31, 2012.  

· There was question about the IV certification in the EMT program.  This is a jurisdictional program, not a state certification.  
MFRI:  
· Steve Frye – ALS.  The curriculum changes for the upcoming ALS refresher class is continuing.  The ALS program is short one coordinator.  The position has been advertised and will be filled.  They won’t be full staff until the spring 2012.  Susan Mott asked if they will be getting the books out to students for all classes prior to implementation.  They are working on distribution approximately 20 days prior to the beginning of the class.
· Wayne Colburn  - BLS.  The EMT instructor rollouts have been done.  150 instructors have completed it.  There will be 2 pilot EMT classes beginning next month; one in Rosedale and the other at College Park.  Charlie Simpson question if the 12th edition EMT bood will be available for instructors.  They are on order and will be handed out through the regional administrators.  All additional resources are available online with a passkey. 
· Chris St John asked if the “Is the Courage to be Safe” program is available online.  Safety committee chair John Fisher stated it is available through the safety committee on the MSFA website.  The class is designed to change the culture of the fire service to be safe.  The 16 initiatives can be broken down into different sessions.  Charlie Simpson stated it is an excellent program and everyone should take it.  
MSP aviation:  
· Lieutenant Walter Kerr stated they are seeing success with the early helicopter activation policy.  He asked everyone to make sure their 911 centers are aware of the policy.  
· They are training to get ready for the new helicopters; the medical interior and paint scheme have been finalized.  Delivery date is still scheduled for around April 1, 2012.  Pilot training will begin January 1.  
· 8 new providers have been hired (5 are in the academy, 3 are in training in the aviation division); 16 are still being actively sought.  
· Redeployments occurred in Ocean between Memorial and Labor Day.  Cecil County deployment is ongoing.  
· A new maintenance began this year where it is completed at the home station v going to Martins.  FAA 135 certification is being completed.  The helicopters will become a commercial entity. The MSFA is opposed to billing transports.  Consultants are in place to put policies and procedures together for implementation in April 2012. 
RAC Shock Trauma:  
· Not present.

Old Business: 
· Nothing
New Business: 
· Nothing
Good of the committee:  
· Nothing

The next meeting will be held at Pikesville Volunteer Fire Company.  Tentative date is January 8, 2012.  An email will be sent out after verification. 
The next Executive Committee meeting will be held on November 12 and 13 at Parsonsburg Volunteer Fire Company.
Adjourned at 1510. 
Respectfully submitted

Linda Dousa
